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Dear Reader,
We're back!!

Spotlight returns after our winter break.

During this rather gloomy time, here are a few 
pictures to remind us that Spring is on the way; 
it's just around the corner and brighter days will 
soon be with us.
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Come into the Garden
with Kate Gardner
February is a great time to be planting trees and as BBC Countryfile 
launches Plant Britain; an ambitious two-year challenge aimed at galvanising 
everyone in the nation to get planting, I thought I would look at trees that 
you can grow in your gardens. No matter how large or tiny a space you may 
have everyone can plant a tree to help combat climate change and at the same time, boost 
our wellbeing and wildlife. 
When choosing trees for small gardens it is worth considering just how much space you have 
and which seasons of interest best suit your planting scheme.

Height and spread: This is probably the most important factor. Even small ornamental trees 
may, over time, reach a height of 6-8m (20-26ft) or more. If this is too much, consider a 
weeping form, as these rarely increase much in height. If spread is a problem, such as in a very 
restricted area, consider a columnar tree, as these do not spread much.

Season of interest: think about flowering time, foliage, fruit and bark. If you only have room 
for one tree ideally look for one with more than one season of interest such as fruit or autumn 
colour following on from flowers.

Deciduous or evergreen: Both types of trees have their advantages, the obvious one for 
evergreens being that they keep their leaves throughout the year. But many deciduous trees 
provide lovely autumn foliage colours not available with evergreen trees.

To avoid planting a tree too large for the site, it may help to draw a scale plan of your garden 
and plot the size of your tree at maturity. If planting in the corner of your garden, be aware 
that most of the canopy will shade neighbouring gardens.

Good trees to consider include Acer griseum or the paperbark maple which is a smallish tree 
with flaky bark that revels cinnamon coloured bark and great autumn colour. Amelanchier 
which has white flowers in spring before the bronze tinted leaves emerge in the spring. This 
one also has great autumn colour. Sorbus which have white flowers in late spring before the 
yellow, orange, pink or white berries follow (depending on the variety). The autumn colour 
is spectacular and the berries provide a valuable food source for the birds. Cercis canadensis 
has heart shaped leaves with bright pink flowers which open on the bare stems before the 
leaves open in the spring. This has the most amazing red autumn colour. Hamamelis (witch 
hazel) have citrus yellow to red flowers in late winter with the most amazing fragrance and an 
important winter source of food for insects.

Growing trees in containers is ideal for small gardens or where space is limited, such as on a 
patio or terrace. Japanese maple, Olive, Bay tree and apple or pear grown as a fan, espalier or 
cordon are great choices.

Start by choosing containers that are large enough to house the rootball of your tree. Ensure 
that the container has plenty of drainage holes. Do not put a small tree in a very large 
container. Most trees will thrive in a loam-based compost, such as John Innes No 3, which is 
fairly heavy, providing good stability. Before planting, add some pieces of broken terracotta 
pot to the base to stop compost washing out of the holes and raise up on pot feet to prevent 
waterlogging under containers. Trees in containers will dry out far more quickly than those 
growing in the ground and will need regular watering. Keep the compost moist, but not wet.
Happy Gardening
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What a start to the term we have had! None of us wanted 
to be in a National Lockdown, but it is a situation we 
sadly find ourselves in. Our thoughts and prayers are with 
everyone who has suffered with Covid-19 or lost someone 
through Covid-19. Our eternal thanks go to all NHS workers 
who are doing the most amazing job in such challenging 
circumstances.

We are very proud that with less than 12 hours’ notice we were able to open our doors 
to children of critical workers and vulnerable children. We were also able to offer remote 
learning to all children remaining at home from the first day of term. Our offering has 
evolved over the weeks and we cannot thank enough our amazing parents and carers for 
their ongoing support. We miss all our children who are currently learning remotely and 
cannot wait to see them all when we can.

We have had some good news this half term as we have taken delivery of our new ICT 
equipment, following the upgrade of our IT infrastructure. It has made such a difference 
to all in school. We also launched our brand-new website last term, which has a wealth of 
information and can be found at: https://www.clophillstmarysschool.co.uk/.

We continue to post regularly on our school Facebook page as well, and this can be 
found at: https://www.facebook.com/clophillstmarysschool.

We are delighted to be supporting CHUMS with their Shine Bright, Wear Bright campaign 
this month.

St Mary’s School News
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Acorn Nursery News
Our Nursery is an integral part of the school, where we start Values Education from an 
early age and teach the Early Years Foundation curriculum through continuous provision 
resources, adult led activities and child-initiated learning. It offers a great opportunity for 
transition into school life.

We welcome children from 2 years 7 months to 4 years into our nursery, and offer 15 and 
30-hour funding, with no minimum or maximum number of sessions a child can attend. If 
you would like to visit the nursery, or find out more information then please contact  
Mrs. Hayes, Nursery manager at nursery@clophillstmarysschool.co.uk or by calling the 
main School number, 01525 860206.

 

Our new topic this term is ‘Once Upon a Time’. We’ve enjoyed listening to (and exploring 
through activities), the stories of ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’ and ‘Zog’ so far

Jake (the school dog)

Jake had a wonderful Christmas and was very 
spoilt! Jake has really grown over the Christmas 
break- and it was lovely to see him back at school. 
We are currently working with him- walking to 
heel, off his lead- with mixed results but he is a 
quick learner! He loves chasing balls and paper and 
has endless energy. We are hoping he will soon be 
able to accompany our staff when they undertake 
‘time to talk’ sessions with some of our children.

 

Our Value for Febuary is Endurance (Perseverance) 
The Value for the month of February is Endurance (Perseverance). In school we will be 
reflecting on the importance of not giving up even when we find things difficult. We 
will also be thinking about the fact that Endurance and Perseverance are only possible 
where there is hope. We will also consider the types of things that last forever and that 
withstand difficulties.

At home, you could think about times when you have found something hard but didn’t 
give up. How did you feel once you had succeeded? What steps did you take to help you 
succeed? Could you give advice to someone who was finding something hard?
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News
Hello everyone, 
Mud, mud, mud and more mud! We have been 
spending a lot of time outdoors in the wet and rain 
and mud. This is why everyone comes to preschool 
fully togged up in base layers, waterproofs, wellies, 
hats and gloves…staff included. To be able to get 
stuck into the mud kitchen, build with the logs and 
tyres in the large construction or sit in the gravel pit to 
play, you need the right gear! 
When we reopened in June, we made a conscious 
decision to take preschool outdoors all sessions. While 
we have always embraced nature and the outdoor 
environment for all that it offers, it was only previously 
on Fridays that we pushed to stay all sessions outdoors. 

What we are discovering now, as we realise the longevity of the global situation is that 
we need to ensure the changes we make are sustainable; that what we do is what we will 
continue to be. The real test of this is the weather, while our 3- and 4-year-olds are more 

than able to cope in the rain and cold, 
our two-year-olds can struggle at times. 
We now offer hot drinks during session 
and parents have been great at sending in 
hot food flasks for lunch which has really 
helped keep tummies warm. However, as 
a setting that is renowned for its excellent 
care and understanding of children with 
additional needs, we also must consider 
how those children use our space on a cold 
and rainy day; wheelchairs and rollators can 
be tricky to manoeuvre in the mud. While 
we believe every child should experience 
the feeling of rain on their face and 

catching snowflakes on their tongues, we must be mindful that those most vulnerable 
children are kept warm during our coldest days. 
What we have come to realise in these past few 
months is that the ability to be flexible and to 
challenge difficulties and turn them into positives is 
the best way forward. We can use our indoor space 
when the weather gets too awful but that doesn’t 
stop us going outside. What remains at the heart of 
our ethos is that nature is the greatest of healers and 
the greatest of teachers, but this goes hand in hand 
with experienced staff building on their relationships 
with the children to further their learning through 
play no matter where they are. 
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Continued

Our older children have been story telling and 
starting to write simple words as they attempt 
to story write, staff are on hand to assist with 
scribing and modelling the writing as the 
children dip into their imaginations. There has 
been lots of hide and seek and physical play, 
with children playing in groups, collaborating, 
running, counting and building relationships. 
Our book corner has also been very busy with 
children very keen on the non-fiction books and 
those about people who help us. The children 
have done their own helping out by looking 
after the chickens; clearing out their coop and 
giving them a cuddle. Chris has had the fire 
going and the children sat round to keep warm 
and cooked marshmallows.

We have more and more children applying 
for places with us and are delighted that our 
approach to teaching and learning is what so 
many people want for their children. This past 
year has been our busiest yet and while this term 
started off a little wobbly thanks to Boris, we are 
going from strength to strength. We are harnessing change and benefitting from it. 

Imogen, Chris and the team

www.clophillpreschool.co.uk   clophillpreschool@gmail.com
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1. Preheat oven to 170 Fan.

2. Prepare pasta by boiling in a large pan of salted water. Cook for 1-2 mins LESS  
 than time recommended. When cooked, drain and put to one side.

3. On a moderate heat, add oil to large frying pan. Cook chicken until just sealed  
 (about 5 mins). Add onions and cook 3-4 mins until soft/translucent.

4. Add chopped bacon (cook until slightly crispy) then add peppers, salt and   
 pepper, garlic, tomato puree, oregano and thyme. Stir and cook for 3 mins.

5. Stir in tinned tomatoes and cream, and slowly bring to gentle bubbling heat.   
 Add pasta and bacon pieces. Stir together. Transfer to large baking dish.

6. Top with cheddar and mozzarella. Place in oven for 20-25 mins until top is   
 golden brown. Remove from oven, garnish with parsley.

Oven Baked Pasta with Chicken & Bacon ( Serves 6 )

INGREDIENTS 

• 2 cloves of garlic (crushed or chopped) 
• 1 tbsp tomato puree  
• Half tsp each of dried oregano, 
  and thyme 
• 800g tinned chopped tomatoes  
 or passata  
• 120ml sour cream or crème fraiche 
• 6 rashers streaky bacon 
 

• 400g dried pasta shapes e.g.,   
 Penne or Rigatoni 
• 1 tbsp vegetable oil 
• 3 large chicken breasts  
 (cut into bite sized pieces)  
• 1 large onion (peeled and chopped) 
• 1 red bell pepper  
 (de-seeded and chopped) 
• 1 yellow bell pepper  
 (de-seeded and chopped) 
• Pinch of salt and pepper 
• Pinch of chili flakes (optional)

• 100g mature cheddar cheese,   
 grated 
• 100g mozzarella cheese, grated (or  
 chunks of soft mozzarella) 
• Small bunch of chopped parsley,   
 chopped, for decoration 
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Further information on matters mentioned here are posted on the Parish Council  
website: www.clophill-pc.gov.uk .

With the ‘Happy New Year’ greetings now well past, your Parish - and Ward - Councillors 
gave up another of their evenings to the benefit of the village, although they hadn’t been 
idle over the last couple of months by the sounds of it.   
They were joined by a good number of interested members of the public. 

Before the main agenda items were discussed Steve Rodell as Chair commented on the 
state of the trees in Pinehill, noting that there were some dangling and fallen branches 
and the consequent need for action to tidy them up. Thanks were extended to Andy 
Gardner for helping there but more work is required. The Christmas tree on the Green 
was much appreciated and it could be even larger next year. Particular thanks to  
Craig Nester for initiating volunteers and helping make it a success. 

The newly erected Lakes signage was discussed with some concern they could be 
misleading as the Lakes are not yet open to the public. Many people had already gone 
down Jacques Lane, only to discover that there was no entrance to the site. It seems that 
the sign - and there is another in the village – was erected early and the Greensand Trust 
will attend the next meeting to provide the village with an update on wider progress of 
the parkland that is now very close to delivery (see notes later). 

Our Ward Councillors gave CBC updates:

• COVID-19 and budgeting dominated the last month. 

• 16 x COVID Marshalls have been recruited who are giving advice on what  
 businesses and the public are allowed to do – and not to do. 

• Discretionary business grants can be given to companies forced to close,   
 including those which have no premises, noting that monies are still available.  
 Potential claimants should contact Cllrs Blair, Smith or Duckett to apply.  

• Other issues included the continuing, wrongful use of the Causeway by heavy  
 lorries.

• The current Speed Limit Consultation along a stretch of the A507 was discussed.  
 It was felt that 40mph would be preferable. The Council will suggest a raft of  
 measures to CBC depending on the results of it’s investigation into safety.

• Praise was given for the retiring Bedfordshire Chief Fire Officer.

• The local surgeries will be using the Rufus Centre for vaccinations and it is hoped  
 that these will start on 18th January.

• The ‘Trees Fund’ grant can still be applied for until 28th February and it is for the  
 planting of hedgerows and trees.

Clophill Parish Council 
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Clophill Parish Council 
Continued

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday 23rd February at 7:45pm, online via Zoom.

Other business was discussed, including:

• Approval of a Woodland School linked to St Marys to use Parish owned  
 woodland adjacent to Townshott allotments. 

• Residents from Jacques Lane have written to CBC to express concerns over  
 the behaviour of the developer of the recently built houses. Namely mud left  
 on the road, removal of a suitable lamppost and the later replacement by tall,  
 very bright and inappropriate lighting; and repair to the road and passing place  
 damaged by HGV deliveries. CBC have been informed and the Enforcement  
 Officers are taking note. The Ward Councillors will also follow this up. 

• Lakes development. The land transfer is imminent and members of the GST  
 will be available to attend the next Parish Council meeting to give an update.  

• Neighbourhood Plan - the draft of the plan is with the consultant. 

• Road naming at the Lakes development - five suggestions have been submitted ( 
 the developer will choose three) including Parker Eaton, Robotham, (subject to  
 consultation), Quarry…. Clay…. and Goose…. (suffix to be determined).  

Cllr Mantini then presented the precept and budget for the year, where he thanked the 
Clerk for all his help. He stated that there were savings made over the past year as there 
were fewer admin charges and grants made, thus it was now in a comfortable position; 
having decent reserves to be able to fund capital projects upfront, rather than having to 
dig into reserves. After discussion it was decided to leave the precept unaltered for this 
year, to be reviewed in 2022.  

Cllr Breed then updated the Council on progress regarding transferring land at the 
bottom of Cainhoe Rd to the Parish; this is to be progressed with confirmation of likely 
costs. After a very brief financial report, the meeting closed at 22.15; when members of 
the public thanked the PC members for their time and work on our behalf.
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Planning 
CB/20/04732/FULL 
Location: 1 Shefford Road. 
Proposal: Construction of dwelling and associated parking.   OBJECT

CB/20/04567/VOC 
Location: 3 new houses in Jacques Lane.  
Proposal: Variation of Condition 8 of planning permission CB/16/04854/FULL (Erection  
 of three dwellings). Amended condition to reflect the revised drawing PL  
 001  revision A which shows the current parking and vehicle turning area. 
         OBJECT

CB/20/03077/FULL  
Location:       Land South of Top Farm, Shefford Road. 
Proposal:       Change of use of land to mixed use. Permission is sought for consent  
        for one residential static caravan and one touring caravan, parking for two  
        vehicles, water treatment plant and associated additional hardstanding and  
        infrastructure. (with alterations to the consented stable & barn). OBJECT

CB/20/04427/FULL  
Location: Warren Stables, Warren Lane. 
Proposal: Extension to existing equine exercise arena including change of use. 
                    SUPPORT

CB/20/03847/MW  
Location: Cainhoe Quarry. 
Proposal: Erection of covered waste facility building (extension to planning permission  
 18/01243/MW) and retrospective approval for the installation and use of  
 recycling plant.      OBJECT

CB/20/04354/FULL  
Location: 116 & 118 High Street. 
Proposal: 3 New build dwellings, following the demolition of 2 existing dwellings. 
                    OBJECT

CB/TRE/20/00689  
Location: 3 Hawthorne Close. 
Proposal: Works to Trees Protected by Tree Preservation Order MB/94/00003/G1:  
 Reduce three Oak Trees by 30-40%.    OBJECT
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Clophill’s Serving Survivors of WW1

Albert Leonard Izzard 

Born in Hall End in 1895 and known as Len, Albert lived 
most of his life at 126 High Street, Clophill, where his father- 
Charles ran a market garden. On the 1911 Census Len was 
living with his parents, Charles & Emily in what was then 
known as Church Lane. Charles was the Sunday School 
Superintendent at Clophill Methodist Chapel.

Len volunteered in February 1915, with four friends after 
an evening at the Rising Sun (much to the distress of his 
mother- especially as Len was an only child!) joining the 3rd 
Bedfordshire Regiment. He served initially in a horse-mounted 
regiment and later as a sharp shooter. He was sent to France 
in December 1916. Len was wounded and later gassed. He 
was hospitalised in the UK, later returning to fight and took 
part in a number of important engagements including Cambrai.

He was demobilised in January 1919 and awarded the General Service and Victory 
Medals. He married Elsie Gobey in 1916 and they had one daughter, Florence Ethel, 
known as Ethel. Ethel became the music teacher at St Mary’s school, working there for 
30 years. Her married name was Mason. Len passed away in September 1968,  
aged 72 and is buried at the Old Church. 

Many thanks to Tony O’Connor for supplying Len’s photograph and life story.

John Patsy Izzard was born in Clophill in 1882. In 1891 and 1901 he was living in the 
home of his maternal grandparents, William and Mary Whittamore next to the New Inn 
on the High Street. William was an agricultural labourer, but it is later noted he was an 
army pensioner.  By 1901 John is a gardener, he worked for the Rev. Meyer. It is probable 
that John was the son of Emily Izzard, daughter of Mary before she married William. Emily 
later married James Samuel Everitt and their first children were twins. The family also lived 
in Clophill.

John married Ellen Shotbolt in 1903 and they moved to Watton At Stone, Hertfordshire so 
that he could continue working for Rev. Meyer. The couple had had two children before 
he went off to join the Northants Regiment in December 1915. He was 5’ 7”. He went 
to France in November 1916 and suffered a gunshot wound to his back. He was notified 
as missing in the Spring of 1918 and it was some 3 months later that his wife was 
notified that he was a Prisoner of War. He was repatriated on Christmas Eve, discharged 
because of his injuries. The family remained in Watton until John died in 1966 in Shrodells 
Hospital, Watford.

By Sue Pearson

Continuing our series in celebration of Clophill’s brave men who fought in 
and survived the First World war…
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Parish Registers

860920 
 

07791 773705 
07894 710001 
07765 887868 
07936 006381 

860206 
07535 705711 

861110 
862297 
860539 
861110 

07903 167493 
860754 

07920 568861 
 
 
 

www.scouts.org.uk/get-involved 
860695 

07821 643936

Village groups
Beverley Court 
Brownies 
Clophill Community Care 
Clophill Heritage Trust 
Clophill Preschool 
 
Clophill St Mary’s C of E Lower School & Nursery 
Clophill Toddler Group 
Clophill United Charities 
Conservation Group 
Flower Club 
Friends of the Cheshire Home 
Funzone After School Club 
Indoor Carpet Bowls 
Messy Church 
 
Friends of St Mary’s (FOSM) 
 
Scouts and Cubs 
Tea and Chat 
Village Hall Booking Secretary

 
https://enquiryym.girlguiding.org.uk 
Duty Contact 
Ali Bradbury 
Imogen 
Chris 
Emma Topliff 
Hannah Compton 
Richard Pearson 
Brian Adams 
Gillian Hill 
Sue Pearson 
 
Tony Meredith 
Victoria Higgins 
victoriajhiggins@hotmail.co.uk 
Mary Milne and Jenny Garnham 
fosmclophill@gmail.com 
Anita Errick 
Marilyn Browning

We have had to suspend the Parish Registers for the 
foreseeable future, as the County Records Office is closed 
until further notice.

“Thank you to all the households that decorated their houses for the Festive Season.

In these strange times I am sure that it brought a smile to many people.  
It certainly did for me.

Thanks”

Kathrynn - resident of Tanqueray Avenue

Thank You



17

Gas (Emergency)   0800 111999 
Electricity (Emergency)   0800 7838838 
Emergency Fire/Police/Ambulance   999 
Water/Sewage (Anglian Water)   0845 7145145 
Telephone (Customer Services) 150 (Faults) 151 
Highways Department (Central Bedfordshire Council)   0300 3008049 
Benefits Agency (Bedford office)   01234 361500 
Registrar’s Office (Births/deaths/marriages)   0300 3008089 
Rail (Enquiries)     0845 7484950 
Buses  01234 262151 (Link A Ride) 01525 840511 (Flittabus)  01582 406561 
Luton Airport   01582 405100 
Swimming  (Flitwick) 01525 717744 (Robinson Pool)  01234 212479

LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
Central Beds Offices (Chicksands)   0300 300 8000 
Mid-Beds MP  Nadine Dorries 01462 811992 
Central Bedfordshire Councillors  Michael Blair 01525 404513 
  Paul Duckett 07988 184061 
Clophill Parish Council               (Clerk) James Stirling        clerk@clophill-pc.gov.uk 01462 887226

HOSPITALS 
Bedford (North & South)  01234 355122 Admissions 01234 261150 
  Appointments 01234 359012 
Luton & Dunstable   0845 1270127

DOCTOR’S CLINICS 
Ampthill (Houghton Close) 01525 300898 (Oliver Street) 01525 631395 
  (Greensands) 01525 631390 
Shefford Enquiries 01462 818620 Appointments 01462 810034 
Barton     01582 528700  Flitwick 01525 715300

POLICE  Non Emergency 101 
County Police HQ   01234 841212 
Ampthill Station   101

CHURCHES 
St Mary’s Parish Church   RECTORS POST VACANT 
                                            (Church Warden) Rosemary Ilett mandrilett@onetel.com 01525 860274 
St Francis RC Church, Shefford   01462 813436 
Clophill Methodist Church  Jim Davies 01525 860829 
Baptist Churches                                                                       (Maulden) Ian Crawford 01525 634325 
  (Shefford) Hazel Arnold 01462 812564

SCHOOLS 
Clophill St Mary’s C of E Lower School & Nursery   (Headteacher Mrs K Bingley) 01525 860206 
Harlington Upper School, Harlington   01525 755100 
Preschool           clophillpreschool@gmail.com       (Chris)  07936 006381 or (Imogen)  07765 887868 
Redborne Upper School, Ampthill   01525 404462 
Robert Bloomfield Middle School, Shefford   01462 628800

Useful numbers
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CoachingTALKEASY
Do you want to make a fundamental 

difference to your life and don’t 
know where to start?

My name is Lynn and I am a Life Coach.

I have extensive experience helping 
with every aspect of life, e.g. support with 

family issues, or your own financial, 
emotional, or physical wellbeing.

My most recent project has been supporting 
young teenagers in their place of education.

    07557948644
  01525860384
lynnclements87@gmail.com

            Be the change in your life 
           and contact me for a free, 
                      no obligation chat.
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Do You have a 
local business that 
you would like to 
advertise in our  
local Spotlight 

Contact

Advertising Manager 
 

Emma Frost 
 

ads@clophillspotlight.co.uk

Professional friendly 
accountancy services 

Fully qualified,
Free initial consultation, 

competitive fees
Sole traders, Ltd companies,

bookkeeping, payroll,
CIS, VAT & Tax.

sally@sjtax.co.uk
01234 831997
07899 808592 
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Hypnotherapy...the Mindful Way
For help with: anxiety, stress, IBS, migraine mindful eating, 
insomnia & many other conditions. For more information or 
an initial consultation please contact Ann. Tel: 07791171980
Email: enquiries@pathwaysofmindfulness.co.uk
www.pathwaysofmindfulness.com



22



23



24



25



26



27



28



29



30



31



32



33



34

A member of the White Goods Trade Association
Fully Insured Est. 1981

A local family business offering a quality service at a competitive price

Washing Machines  Dishwashers   Dryers  Electric Ovens 
Repairs  Servicing  Sales

TIM DOWNING

Tel: Tim on Clophill 860148  
Mobile:07969 545 276
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Did you know there are free on-line  
training courses available at Future learn.  
www.futurelearn.com The training is  
free - you can stop go and pick up at a  
time convenient to the learner, modules  
are bite-size and there is a lot of choice.
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Root n Branch Ad (126x31).pdf   1   14/03/2013   14:15
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Pet & Animal Services 
Conifer Kennels & Cattery 36 
Lizzie Brown Pet Care 30 
The Bluecat Luxury Cattery 23

Plumbing & Drainage Services 
Beta Plumbing 34 
Chapman & Kirby Heating 32 
Warm Property Services 23

Print Services 
Fidelity Design & Print IFC

Public Houses 
The Stone Jug 22

Repair Services 
Tim Downing Repair Services 34

Security Services 
Maximum Security Systems 37

Travel Services 
Select Travel Holidays 26

Tuition and Coaching Services 
Rincon Tuition (Spanish & Maths) 30 
TalkEasy Coaching 18

Village Hall 
Clophill Village Hall 39

Windows/Replacement 
Andrew Baker Windows 39 
AW Windows IBC 
Kings Windows 20 
Misty Double Glazing 23

Architectural Services 
S&S Coates Surveying & Design 26

Auctioneers & Valuers 
W&H Peacock 29

Bathroom Services 
Bathroom Vogue 38

Builders & Carpenters 
Stuart Benson Building Projects IFC

Car Services/Repairs 
A&F Motors Ltd  IFC 
Mint Alloys 35 
TC Coomber Car Services BC

Chimney Sweep 
Poppins Chimney Sweep IBC

Cleaning Services 
Daisy Cooper 21 
Ovenclean 23

Computer Services 
Compu-Doc 36 
The Computer Man 29

Electrical Services 
Stuart Drew Electrical Services 36

Financial Services 
AIMS Accountants 28 
ET Accountancy Services 19 
Hills-Howson Financial Services 28 
MB Accounting Services 22 
SJ Tax & Accounting Services 19 

Food and Refreshments 
Re-Phil’s Zero Waste Shop 25  
The Happy Plaice 32

Funeral Services 
AL&G Abbott, Funeral Directors 27 
Neville Funeral Service 33

Garden Services 
Adam in your Garden 22 
Garden Doctor 31 
Green Thumb Lawn Treatment 34 
JK Garden and Landscape Services 18 
Root ‘n Branch 36

Health & Beauty 
A Cut Above Hairdressing 19 
Ampthill & Flitwick Physiotherapy 32 
Hairs & Graces 31 
Kevin Reynolds 24 
Mindfulness Movement & Meditation 40 
Nicola Rayner Fitness 24 
Pathways of Mindfulness 21 
Tammys’ Talons 18 
Pumpernickel Health 38

Home Improvements 
Christopher The Painter 18 
Partridge Flooring 20 
Roger Storey - Painter & Decorator 39 
David James Kitchens 37 
Paintaway 35

Nursery Schools 
Clophill PreSchool BC 
Clophill St Mary’s C of E 
Acorn Lower School and Nursery 25 
 

IFC = Inside Front Cover   IBC = Inside Back Cover   BC = Back Cover

Advertisers index

Love reading Spotlight?
Don’t forget to mention us when you use a business 

that advertises in this magazine!

...a class for all
Mindfulness Movement & Meditation

Based on gentle yoga and incorporating the principles of mindfulness, this class teaches how to use the breath  
to stretch, move and relax.Held via Zoom so you can participate from the comfort of your own home:

Sunday at 10.00-11.00 am  or  Tuesday evenings 7-8pm £6/hour session
For more information or to book a place please contact Ann: 07791171980 

ann.okeeffe@btinternet.com



Chimneys Swept
Wood and Multifuel Stove 
Installation & Liners

MARK MASSEY
01525 860424
07858 688785

mark@poppinschimneys.co.uk

Brush, Vacuum and Nest Removal Services
Wood Stove Installation and Liners

Great Service –  Great Price!

Great Service - Great Price!

01525 860424 07858 688785
mark@poppinschimneys.co.uk

or



UNIT F, AMPTHILL INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, STATION ROAD, AMPTHILL, MK45 2QY

AMPTHILL
01525 406330
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AIR CONDITIONING
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& Delivery
SERVICE AVAILABLE
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Your local Outstanding Preschool, 
based at Clophill Village Hall - 
welcoming children from
2 years of age.
We’ll help your child to become an inventive 
and creative learner.  With access to a fantastic 
outdoor area, our focus is on natural and 
exploratory  ‘play with a purpose’.

Call us today to �nd 
out more:
07765 887868 or
07936 006381

www.clophillpreschool.co.uk


